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and “reproductive justice.”  Second, you ask if lectures may cover proposed reproductive health 
legislation and its potential consequences.  Third, you ask if the Hatch Act prohibits inviting 
speakers who work for organizations that advocate for reproductive rights or have endorsed 
candidates for partisan political office.  Finally, you ask if those speakers could discuss, for 
example, their advocacy work opposing abortion restrictions. 

 
The Hatch Act does not prohibit employees at any time, including when they are at work 

or on duty, from expressing their personal opinions about issues, even if politically charged, such 
as healthcare reform, gun control, or abortion, because such expressions do not constitute 
political activity.  However, such expressions would constitute political activity if tied to 
candidates or political parties.  For example, while on duty or in the workplace, an employee 
may not say, “If you disagree with healthcare reform, you should support candidate X.” 

 
 Based on the above, an agency would not violate the Hatch Act by hosting a lecture 
speaker from a reproductive rights organization to discuss issues related to reproductive health or 
reproductive rights, provided that such discussion does not cover topics like candidates for 
partisan political office or political parties.5  For example, the speaker may not identify 
candidates or political parties that support reproductive rights or identify candidates who support 
legislation that may affect reproductive health.  However, the speaker could discuss, for 
example, actions they have taken to form a nonpartisan coalition of other like-minded groups, 
analysis of proposed legislation and its consequences, and efforts to oppose legislation by 
working on a letter-writing campaign in their local area.  And they may use terms like 
“reproductive rights” or “reproductive justice.” 
 

In sum, an agency may host a lecture on politically charged topics, provided the above 
guidance is followed.  But there may be other agency rules that also govern such activity.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Hatch Act Unit attorney Jacqueline Yarbro at (202) 804-7139. 

Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ 
 
Ana Galindo-Marrone 
Chief, Hatch Act Unit 

 
 

 
5 This analysis does not change even if the speaker’s organization has endorsed candidates for partisan political 
office. 




